Minutes of TBI Admin Meeting held on Wednesday 6 November 2019 at 19.30 at Julian’s

Present:   Julie Gibson (Convenor), JG, Peter Moffatt, PM, Julian Paren, JP, Martin Sherring, MS, Anne Thomas, AT

Apologies:   Sheila Currie, Alaine Macdonald, Penny Hepburn, Julie Brewer
Minute keeper:  Julian Paren 
Matters arising from previous meeting    

1 - Tenth Aniversary Ceilidh  JP said he had yet to receive a food bill from Janet at Fortrose Café.  MS said he would chase.

ACTION:  MS to prod Janet for Ceilidh food bill

3 - THC and Climate Emergency:  MS had consulted Di Agnew copied to the three Black Isle Councillors but had not had a response.  AT reported on Highland Council plans to tackle the Climate Emergency but was unimpressed with the choice of panelists with no Green appointed.  AT thought Panel would tackle minor problems like street lighting and redundant buildings rather than confront the wider picture.  The panel’s chair Councillor Trish Robertson, Liberal Democrat, from Ardeseir seemed positive
ACTION:  MS to continue to pressurize HC for a Ward Forum on Climate Emergency. 

4 – Active Travel Map:  JP confirmed that Helen Stirling would be available to do the cartography for a 2020 Edition of the Active Travel Map.

5 – Grow North Reprint:  100 copies had been printed for a sale price of £10 each.  

6 -  Membership – Teen had written an article for Muir Matters about TBI.  Publication is imminent.

8 - Black Isle Bicycles  - In the absence so far of feedback from Jon Palmer, AT agreed to discuss with him what problems may have occurred, do a financial settlement for the 2019 hire period, and seek assurances for 2020.

ACTION:  AT to clarify position with Black Isle Bicycles.

9 – Highland Ethical Food Conference -  MS reported that the format had yet to be decided. Nourish Scotland (a leading food policy charity) was organizing their annual conference in November with the title Game Plan for a Good Food Nation, to which Emma Whitham and MS were going, and MS and Emma would see if the format of this conference could be borrowed for the Highland Ethical Food Conference.

MS had made contact with the Chief Executive of the Royal Scottish Geographical Society Mike Robinson who was Co-Chairman of a Panel of scientists and farmers producing a consensus report entitled  “Farming for 1.5 degrees.”   The panel was supported by NFU Scotland and Nourish Scotland. The aim of the Panel is to examine farming and land use required to meet net zero greenhouse emissions by 2045. 

ACTION:  MS to continue leading on the Food Conference.
 Items for Decision 
1. Slow Tourism 

JP had circulated his paper in advance.  It was accepted and TBI agreed to become a member of Black Isle Tourism Team (BITT) and pay the required annual subscription.

JP was elected to represent TBI on BITT.

PM had looked at the public face of the BITT on the black-isle.info website and suggested that there could be many more links from the website to TBI’s.  JP said he would see how to promote TBI better on black-isle.info as he had editing rights.

JP had suggested that another director of TBI attend the autumn networking meeting of BITT, and PM agreed to go.

ACTION: JP to complete BITT Membership Form on behalf of TBI.

ACTION:  JP to edit black-isle.info to include more links to TBI activities and publications.

ACTION:  PM to sign up for BITT Slow Tourism event. 

2. Website major upgrade 

PM had circulated his paper in advance.  Meeting agreed that PM should archive old material away from the website so that it was slimmed down in content.

Meeting agreed that PM should continue to liaise with Jamie Pond at Plexus as to whether an upgrade to the site should use the universally well-known Word Press framework or use Plexus proprietary web-building software.

Plexus had given PM editing rights on some of their developed sites for assessing the relative ease of maintaining them.

Meeting agreed that PM should continue to liaise with Plexus and gave permission for a ballpark sum of £2000 to be available to update the structure of the site.

ACTION:  PM to continue discussions with Plexus with a view to upgrade the TBI website with a budget of £2000.  

3. TBI films at Muir of Ord

The paper by MS was accepted.

The format of The True Cost, Sunday afternoon film was discussed.  There would be a clothes swap after the film. 

4. Proposed planning application, ex Animal Park 

Following attendance by TBI Directors at public consultations on the proposal for a holiday village at the site of the ex-Black Isle Wildlife Park, the developers had asked TBI for feedback on their revised plans.  Directors reiterated that the access for such a development would be dangerous for cyclists who used the Munlochy/North Kessock direct road; it would need to be at the appropriate scale, and was not suitable with the current roads for mobile caravans.  

ACTION:  JP agreed to write a resume of concerns and circulate before submitting to the developers.

        Items for Discussion/Information/Update (keep on radar)

5. Fixed premises/base for activities/raise TBI visibility 

The topic was postponed to the next meeting.

6. AGM 

Discussions took place on three possible future Directors for TBI, but the discussions remain confidential and are not minuted.  JG promised to talk again to one who seemed seriously interested.

ACTION: JG tp talk to potential TBI Director
Agreed to advertise the event as a Potluck Supper and AGM

ACTION:  JP agreed to bring five printed copies of the Annual Report and Accounts to AGM..  

7. Membership 

Louise James confirmed as new member.

The “Who does What” and “What TBI does” diagram was approved and will be sent to new members and lodged on the web.

8. Treasurer’s report 

JP had circulated a Report and a Six-month analysis of the transactions of TBI.  The Report was approved.

9. Travel/ Bikes  

Wellness Project.  Katie Walter of Cairn Medical Practice had written to the NK/Munlochy Medical Practice about extending the Wellness Project.  Not sure of outcome but TBI offered to become involved through lending e-bikes.  Currently TBI had four e-bikes - two with Jon Palmer for Black Isle Bicycles, one with MS and one with Black Isle Cares of Cromarty.  Black Isle Cares were intending to expand to North Kessock and might find use for a further bike.  Admin Group questioned what was the primary use of the bike with BI Cares.

Avoch to Munlochy Cycle Path.  AT updated that Scott Garva at Pell Frischmann had won Stage 1 of the contract, although choosing was difficult, and the first face-to-face meeting and site visit was scheduled for Friday.  Expected that Gordon Adam, Roger McMichael, Bo from Sustrans, AT and JP would attend.  The formal letter from Sustrans concerning funding had not yet arrived, but it was understood that no further funding (Stage 2) would become available until landowner consent for the whole route was legally binding.  MT said that Culbokie Community Trust project had begun with meetings with Pell Frischmann and the Sustrans formal letter had not been received.  

10. Food and Growing update

JG reported a change to Gardeners Question Time for 2020.  It would be a Gardeners Quiz Night with the usual Seed Swap. 

JG’s request (in the FG’s Minutes) for purchase of some small display boards costing between £70 and £90 was approved. 

11. Markets update

Louise Garett is the new Cromarty Market Organiser.
MS reported that Kathleen Madigan had virtually completed the design of the new 2020 market flier using Canva.
ACTION: JG to ask Wendy Price who printed the 2019 flier.  P

ACTION: ???  to provide a web version of leaflet to PM 

12. Drastic Plastic update 

The group had decided which events they would attend.

Group wanted to create a directory of where items could be recycled on the Black Isle.  A “Group in Inverness” had already created a local directory.

Diana Gilbert was quoted as an expert on Alunminium Foil?  Do we give her the foil???

Finnies Scrap Metal Merchants in Inverness will take ANY metal.
13. Dates and venues of future meetings 

7 January 2020, Peter's.
18 February 2020, Anne's
AOCB       Feedback from meeting with HC CEO and local councilors on Sept 24

UNRECORDED IN MY MINUTES 

